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Overview

Welcome to Beyond the Formula VI, the sixth in a series of conferences designed to aid those of us who practice the craft of mathematics teaching to become more effective teachers of introductory statistics.  As we have planned each of these conferences we have sought to address four basic issues: 1) the curriculum of the introductory statistics course, 2) teaching techniques and methodologies, 3) the evolving technology available to the teacher, and 4) applications that will help our students to see the value of statistics in the world in which they live. 


Our experience of the last five conferences has led to the primary focus for this year, assessment of teaching and learning techniques used in the statistics classroom. As we sought speakers and topics for BTF VI, the planning committee's goal was to provide a forum for the presentation and discussion of practical ways to improve and assess the teaching of statistics. We believe we have put together a program that will provide concrete suggestions usable in anyone's classroom. Our presenters come armed with the practice and expertise that gives promise of an unforgettable conference.  


While several of our speakers will be presenting multiple sessions covering a variety of topics, here are some of the highlights to look for.  Our keynote speaker, Joan Garfield, will remind us of the nature of the current reform in teaching statistics, and also suggest ways for us to assess the methods we put into practice.  James Bohan will share an overview of AP Statistics while Beth Chance and Allan Rossman will prepare prospective teachers for implementing a variety of recommendations for Introductory and AP Statistics courses.  Patricia Kuby takes us onto the Web to experience active learning strategies using CyberStats.  In their case studies, Kent Gardner will offer tips on developing robust research designs, while Scott McNitt is concerned with launching a new product.  Elizabeth Heston will share some interesting information about a famous woman’s contributions to statistics.  Gary Kulis and Norayne Rosero will examine methods for assessing student learning and reporting the results, and David McNitt will lead an open forum on the practice of teaching introductory statistics.  John Spurrier will share what U of SC has learned from 10 years of using an activity-based laboratory as Paul Velleman emphasizes concepts and understanding over calculations in teaching introductory statistics.

The conference schedule is divided into 10 sessions: the five general sessions and five breakout sessions.  Four of the general sessions are large group sessions for the entire conference audience, the fifth is split into two sections.  One of the breakout sessions features two discussion sections, while the other four each have three or four sections in a directed workshop setting.  We are confident that your toughest quandary will be choosing which four of the 15 workshops to attend. 


Over the past year, as we have planned this conference, our goal has been to provide an experience of specific and concrete ideas and practices that you, the participants, can utilize in teaching your own courses.  We are rewarded by your willingness to be here and to share your own ideas.  We hope that you, like us, return enthused by what you have learned to your own campuses.

The Committee: Pat, Pam, Mark, Jann, Dave, Bob.      
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